
When recorded, return to: 
 
Jonathan Meister 
126 N Virginia St  
Salt Lake City, UT 84103 
jonathanpmeister@gmail.com 
 
April 18, 2023 
 
To: Weber County Engineering 
 2380 Washington Blvd #240 
 Ogden, UT 84401 
C/o: Tucker Weight 
 tweight@webercountyutah.gov 
Re: New Construction SFD at Lot 85 of Elkhorn Subdivision, Phase 4 

5727 E Elkhorn Dr. Eden, UT  
Parcel # 22-171-0006 
Legal Description: 
ALL OF LOT 85, ELKHORN SUBDIVISION PHASE 4, WEBER COUNTY,UTAH 

 
To Weber County Engineering: 
 
A note on the January 2000 Elkhorn Subdivision Plat Map for Lot 85 states “The finish floor 
elevation of the basement should not be lower than 3.74’ below the curb and gutter at the 
center of the lot.” 
 
The attached letter from Gordon Geotechnical Engineers references this note and confirms that 
the proposed basement elevation is acceptable.   The construction of this proposed home will 
follow the recommendations of Gordon Geotechnical Engineers and any other professional 
consultants involved on this project. 
 
The undersigned owner of this property hereby releases Weber County from all liability, and 
shall indemnify and hold Weber County harmless against all injury or damage to any person or 
property, resulting from the construction of the basement lower than 3.74’ below the curb and 
gutter at the center of the lot.  This liability release and indemnification obligation will take 
effect if Weber County approves the construction of the basement lower than 3.74’ below the 
curb and gutter at the center of the lot. 
 
Included are the following appendices: 
 

1. Plat Map of part of the Elkhorn Subdivision, Phase 4, dated January 2000 
2. Letter from Gordon Geotechnical Engineers dated March 24, 2023 
3. Survey from Gardner Engineering dated May 3, 2021 
4. Geologic Hazards Reconnaissance Report dated April 26, 2021 






